
The Truth About Israeli Military
Intelligence

My friend Daniel Clarke recommended the YouTube. It’s so good I was inspired
the transcribe it.

Partial transcription

I am David Sorensen from StopWorldControl.com. In this video, I present to
you truths and realities that are extremely difficult to comprehend,
information that will shock us to the core because it challenges everything
we believe. It turns our world upside down and it reveals something so evil
that it is almost incomprehensible. Yet it is the truth.

If we want this world to become a better place then we cannot afford to deny
obvious realities. We must have the courage and sincerity to face the truth.
I invite you to have this courage and sincerity when you watch this video. It
will be difficult. It will be very challenging. But it will also expose
something extremely nefarious in this world that every human being needs to
be aware of.

Several former members of the Israeli Defense Force have come forth because
they are extremely concerned about what is going on in Israel. They testify
how the military in Israel is the most advanced high-tech army in the entire
world. They also reveal how the borders between Israel and Gaza are the most
heavily secured borders anywhere on earth. High-tech sensors alert the
Israeli Defense Force from the moment that even a small animal approaches the
borders. Yet hundreds of Hamas fighters were not only able to approach the
border but they blew up defenses. They entered Israeli territory and started
destroying homes, burning villages, and killing Israeli people without any
semblance of defense by the Israeli military.

It turns out that shortly before this attack the government had ordered the
removal of all military presence from that area. Hamas was literally given a
free pass to enter and start their operation.

In the video, you will hear former members of the Israeli Defense Force
explain that something very, very concerning is going on in Israel.

An Israeli lady who was a member of the IDF: “I served as an Infantry
Operations Sergeant during Operation Protective Edge (2014) in Gaza. Listen
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carefully: There is no way in the world that anyone can approach the border
without us knowing about it!! The observers sit in the bunkers and cannot
move their eyes. The look at the screen constantly. A pigeon or stork
approaches the border alerts immediately all Israeli Defense Forces in the
sector. There’s no way in hell that they didn’t see 400 men with tractors
come!”)

Another Israeli lady who was a member of the IDF: October 7th, 2023. This is
Afrat Fenigzon and I’m here to share an update on the Israel-Hamas War which
started this morning. Apparently, Israeli Defense Forces that were supposed
to be around Gaza were placed around the West Bank because of security
concerns so that the Gaza envelope was left unoccupied by the military. They
say around 60-80% of that area was left without the IDF forces that were
supposed to be there.

A year ago there was a military operation in Gaza to prepare for such events
and there are ongoing trainings for this kind of scenario.

This raises serious questions for me anyway about Israeli intelligence. What
happened? Two years ago there was a successful deployment of underground
barriers with sensors to alert exactly on this kind of terrorist breach.
Israel has one of the most advanced and high-tech armies. How come there was
zero response to the border and defense breaching? I cannot understand that
personally.

I served in the IDF 25 years ago in the intelligence forces. There is no way
in my view that Israel did not know of what was coming. A cat moving
alongside the fence is triggering all forces. So this? What happened to the
strongest army in the world? How come border crossings were wide open?
Something is very wrong here. Something is very strange. This chain of events
is very unusual and not typical for the Israeli defense system.

The current government is highly corrupt in my view while the previous one
was no better. I don’t care about having a popular opinion. I care about
exposing evil forces wherever and whoever they are. So to me this surprise
attack seems like a planned operation on all fronts.

If I was a conspiracy theorist I would say that this feels like the work of
the Deep State. It feels like the people of Israel and the people of
Palestine have been sold once again to the higher powers that be. At the same
time this is still very very difficult to fathom.

Unknown male voice: How come the strongest army, the strongest intelligence,
the most sophisticated intelligence in the world in Israel makes it possible
for a few hundred Hamas fighters to enter Israel and make all of this happen
while in that area the Hamas fighters did not meet Israeli army over any
defense or any protection or anything. It is as if the Israeli government was
planning to offer the Hamas fighters this whole area on a silver plate. This
is not logical. Israel has the most sophisticated intelligence, has a strong
army, the strongest in the Middle East and allows something like this.

So there is more, more behind it. Israel has sacrificed its own people,



sacrificed the civilians on the borders of Gaza, took away the protection,
took away the army and allowed Hamas to do what they did.

David Sorensen: The following footage was released by Hamas. Here we can see
them place explosives on the fences that are extremely heavily secured with
high tech but not a sign of Israeli response. They blow up the fences in
several places.

Here you have an aerial view of how they are breaking through and destroying
the infrastructure. We can even see how they are literally entering Israeli
territory with their vehicles full of armed soldiers and not a single attempt
of the Israeli Defense Force to stop them in any way. They literally received
a free pass to enter Israel. They can even drive on the roads of Israel.

This is another video released by Hamas showing how they are able to blow up
the security fences and enter Israel and hindered. We have to understand that
this is not some massive army invading Israel. It is basically a low number
of terrorists. The incredible power of the military of Israel could have
stopped them in a breeze but they didn’t.

What is really going on here? Why was there no response from the Israeli
Defense Force when armed soldiers from Hamas entered Israeli territory even
blowing up the fences and going deep into Israel and starting to burn down
villages and kill people and kidnap people? Why was the Israeli military
removed from that whole area right before this attack? Why was the mainstream
news media instructed not to be honest to the public and why did they wait
for 12 hours to inform Israel?

There is clearly something very very nefarious going on here, a criminal
operation at the government level of the worst kind. The question is what is
their agenda? What is the purpose? I believe that the answer is given by this
letter that was sent by the government coalition in Israel to Prime Minister
Netanyahu. It shows that they demand an immediate invasion of Gaza and a
complete seizing of control of that whole area that belonged for the past
decades to the Palestinian people.

And indeed we see that immediately Israel responds and does something that
they have been wanting to do for decades. A complete all-out attack on Gaza
where two and a half million innocent Palestinian people live, families like
you and me, mommies, daddies, children, grandfathers, grandmothers, just
beautiful people. They are being bombarded, they are being murdered en masse.
This is homicide of the worst kind. And this invasion by Hamas is the perfect
excuse to accomplish this. They are being raped, and in the mid-between, they
are killing them.

And every person in the world should know, is that more than half of the 2.3
million people in Gaza are children younger than the age of 15. This means
that Israel is now bombing more than one million young children.

(End of transcription of 13 minutes of the video.)

I hope this is enough to inspire you to watch the video. Toward the end David



Sorensen gives a good Bible study about who the true people of Israel are. He
says:

So Abraham is the father of faith. His seed is not genetic. His
seed is spiritual. That’s why Christ said the people who listen to
the Creator, who listen to God and who do what he says they are the
children of God. They are my brothers and sisters. And that’s why
the apostle John said it’s impossible to become a child of God by
ways of genetics or lineage or by the will of a man. You become a
child of God by accepting Christ whom he sent by believing what God
says.


